Hitchin Fun Club 

Working Together for Safeguarding Children
As a staff team we have a responsibility to work in partnership with other professionals and must report any concerns we have regarding children in our care, to the Children, Schools and Families Team on 03001234043 and OFSTED on 0845604771 or Police on 999. The overriding consideration must be to safeguard the welfare of the child.
Early recognition of abuse or neglect can prevent serious harm to children, and the breakup of families, by ensuring the appropriate action is taken and help offered when it is likely to be effective. Possible indicators of abuse to look for, neglect, physical, emotional and sexual.
Any delay in drawing the attention of the Children, Schools and Families Department to any worries and concerns about possible abuse or neglect can increase the risk to the child. Deciding to give parents/carers the benefit of the doubt can be detrimental to the protection and welfare of the child.
Detailed enquiries of the case must be left to the investigating agencies - Children, Schools and Families, Police, Health and NSPCC.
The process must be explained to the child, and the parents/carers, and others with parent/carer responsibility, in ways appropriate to them by the investigating agencies. The child's wishes and feelings must be respected, and they must be helped to participate appropriately.
Any early discussion with the child should, as far as possible adhere to the following basic principles:
1. Listen to the child rather than directly questioning him or her
2. Never stop a child who is freely recalling significant events
3. Make a note of the discussion, taking care to record the timing, setting and personnel present as well as what was said
4. Do not promise the child that you will not inform the relevant parties.
 
A comprehensive record of all facts, events and conversation must be made on the same day as they occur or within 14 days. Copies of all correspondence must be kept on file.
Known facts should be distinguished from allegations and opinions. Such information may be required for legal purposes.
Additional special procedures have been agreed for investigating sexual abuse.
If you have any concerns about any child please take them to the Designated Person, and remember our confidentiality policy.
Staff at both clubs will have and continue to attend relevant training courses, in relation to this sensitive matter.
You are expected to adhere to the Hertfordshire Safeguarding Children’s Board for guidance and action in a case of suspected (or actual) abuse, which you will find stated over the next few pages.

